Dear Friends,
I am writing to tell you my thoughts as the result of my recent trip to Haiti. Some of you may be hearing about this trip for the first time. Many of you prayed for me when I was gone and many of you contributed to the team’s expenses for which I am thankful. 
Rusty has been taking teams to Haiti for a while, but I never felt like I could (or wanted to) go. There was always a reason, my kids, my elderly parents, my job etc. However, this year I didn’t have a reason not to go. It seemed like the right time but I was scared. I’ve never traveled outside the US and Canada.
What I heard God saying to me was “Get out of the shallow end of the pool. There are treasures in the deeper places”. I wasn’t sure what those treasures might be but I was confident it had something to do with taking risks and experiencing life-changing events. 

To say I was unprepared for the trip is an understatement. Sure, I went through the training given by New Generations Ministries. My trip expenses were graciously covered. My bag was packed, complete with bug spray and the best bug net ever! Thank you Sans Bug. Wasn’t that enough? No, it wasn’t enough but it was okay because I had to trust God with everything else. 
For the first ten days our team of six stayed at the Good Shepherds Children’s Village in Marose. While in Marose we spent a lot of time playing with the children. We attended several revival services and regular church services at Good Shepherd churches. We participated in a baptism, spoke to a group of pastors and handed out Days for Girls kits to a gathering of girls and women. 
The last four days of the trip were in the coastal city of St Marc where we stayed at the Youth With A Mission base. We joined a CTK pastor’s conference, youth conference and attended a church service.

I watched carefully and asked a lot of questions in order to understand what I was observing. Here are some of my observations:

1. The people of Haiti are suffering in oppressive heat. The lack of social infrastructure, natural disasters and corruption exacerbate the situation. One of the most painful observations was the impact of misguided policies of the USA. It seemed hopeless at times.

2. I saw hope in the midst of this harsh reality because of the power of the Gospel to change one person’s life, then another and another. A church is planted and a school opens. Soon, a village takes on a whole new life. 
3. As a Christian, I can no longer ignore Jesus’ words in Matthew 25 to care for the marginalized both here in Anacortes and far away. 
4. In Haiti, my days were stripped down to the essentials, mostly the need for water. When I returned home I felt Jesus was saying to me the same words He said to Martha in Luke 10. “Susan, Susan, you are worried and upset about many things but only one thing is needed.” That one thing is listening to Jesus. 
My hope is I won’t forget all I saw in Haiti. I don’t want to get so caught up in the details and activities of my daily life that I don’t listen and respond to the needs of others, especially the poor. One way I am involved is through the Salvation Army’s food bank. Both Club 52  (Tina Hoxie) and “A Simple Gesture”  (Sue Monaghan at simplegestureanacortes@gmail.com)  provide on-going food for the food bank. These are excellent opportunities I’ve found to care for the poor in our own community.
Another way is to sponsor a student in one of the Good Shepherd schools in Haiti. When I left Haiti they had 900 students already enrolled who need sponsors at $30.00 a month. There are still some children at the orphanage who need sponsors.sponsorship@newgenerationhaiti.org. If you have questions about the needs there, I am the CTK contact person for New Generation sponsorship and would love to talk to you.
I am grateful for all the prayers, support and encouragement I received as I attempted to step out into the deep end.  I hope my experience encourages you to go wherever God leads you. 
In Him,

Susan

